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To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products  
Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: 
AW139 – Forward Cabin Roof Ceiling Harness Inspection 
(STA 3120 – 3340) – Release of Alert SB139-731 

Helicopters Affected: AB/AW139 

Dear Customer, 

With the present letter Leonardo Helicopters (LH) is providing information in advance on Alert 

Service Bulletin (ASB) ASB139-731 under release, applicable to all AB/AW139 helicopters. 

Based on recent reporting and related analysis performed, LH decided to publish the Alert Service 

Bulletin (ASB) ASB139-731 in order to prescribe a one-off inspection of the Forward Cabin Roof 

Ceiling Harnesses and its installation in the area between STA 3120 and 3340. The ASB will also 

prescribe to verify the clearance of the harnesses from the surrounding components and provide 

instruction on how to restore it if necessary. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to LH Engineering 

Support team (engineering.support.lhd@leonardo.com). 

Yours Sincerely, 

Gabriele Bordino 
Head of Product Support Engineering 


